
IITB in the fast lane! 

 

August 23
rd

 and 24
th
 saw hordes of freshmen descending on the SAC for their first tech 

event of the semester – F1 racing. As many as 84 teams – with names as varied as Speedo 

Drifters, Viperz, Freshari and Torque – had preregistered for the event, and nearly as 

many turned up to participate, cheered on by enthusiastic hostelmates. 

 

Most freshies felt that the F1 racing event was an ideal introduction to the world of tech, 

and felt a sense of achievement at having, in their own words, actually ‘built something 

that works’. 

 

 

 

 

 


